GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular Meeting-----August 16, 1982

The meeting was called to order by Chairman K.E. Mc-Dougald at 7:00 A.M. with the following Board Members present: Everett Schumaker, Sam Taylor, D.L. Taylor, Robert Norman, Curtis Young, and William Hines.

esent:

Special Service Water District Board Members present: K.E. McDougald, Everett Schumaker, Dan Holyoak and George White.

Also present: Gary Wilson, Dale Pierson, Maintenance Man, Jim Walker, Moab Irrigation Company, and Donna Jo Koskinen, Secretary.

The minutes of August 2, 1982 were not read at this meeting. They will be read at the next meeting on August 23, 1982.

MINUTES

ATTENDANCE

K.E. McDougald gave an update report on the elevation of the reservoir. He stated that on August 13th, 1982, the reservoir had 5020.60 for an elevation or 915 AF.

ELEVATION OF KEN'S LAKE

Montgomery was at the lake on August 10th and 11th, 1982, testing out the Division of Water Resources' equipment which we hoped would be able to determine where cracks, existing in the reservoir basin, are located. He stated that Bryce and Jerry Welhouse had a meeting with him in his office on August 11th, 1982 and that if this equipment was not satisfactory they would bring some other testing equipment down that Rollins, Brown, & Gunnell had and either use it to possibly find cracks or use it in conjunction with the equipment that Bryce has at the present time. Bryce also stated that he will get back with us when the results of these tests are available.

BRYCE MONTGOMERY

K.E. McDougald reported to the Board that Mark Page was in town on August 5th, 1982 and that he had gotten all the figures of the creek flows on that date. He was to send a letter to the high water users informing them to shut off their flows. As of this morning, no copy of the letter has been received by the GCWCD. Dale Pierson stated that last week, Kay Young came in to the office and told him that he had shut off his water on August 10th, 1982 but that Kay had not received a letter from Mark Page. Dale also stated to the Board that Jim Walker said that Kay Young had shut off his water but Richard Nunn is still taking water. Mark Page is to give us an up-date on the status of the high water users.

MARK PAGE

Dale Pierson gave the Board an up-date report on the Irrigation Line Extensions that he and Russ Donoghue have been working on. He stated that we have more potential customers than we have water available. K.E. McDougald suggested that we plot all the potential customers on a

IRR. LINE EXT

GCWCD-GCSSWD PAGE 2 AUGUST 16, 1982

map so the Board would know about who and how many potential customers we are looking at. Everett Schumaker suggested that Dale Pierson get in contact with Kedric Sommerville to help with the plotting of the potential customers. K.E. McDougald asked for Donna to get an application from David Bretzke to give the Board at the next meeting. This application is for funds to help finance the line extensions.

K.E. McDougald told the Board that he was not satis- CONTRI fied with the meter at the Dam. He feels that the meter is METER not working right and that Mr. McKenzie should get the meter in working order.

D.L. Taylor suggested that we either have a battery charged generator or move the meter to a power source. (See #5 of the report on OPTIONS FOR CONTROLOTRON METER)

Dale Pierson told the Board that a gear had to be ordered for the flow meter on Betty Schumaker Well #3. He ordered this gear on August 13th, 1982. K.E. McDougald stated that the City was not taking as much water as they are alloted.

K.E. McDougald discussed with the Board the leak at the reservoir. It was suggested that other contractors be contacted about the repairs needed to seal the leak. Robert Norman and K.E. McDougald are going to call Larry Anderson and talk with him about this matter.

Jim Walker stated to the Board that Richard Nunn has been taking water all week. The State Engineer is to be in town today to look into this matter.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 A.M.

ATTEST:

K.E. McDougald, Chairman

E.L. Schumaker, Secretary

CONTROLOTRON METER

BSW#3

LEAK AT RES.

MESA USERS